
NOTICE 

As of July 11, 2017, all researchers wanting to use 

the Harriet O’Connell Historical Room materials 

must make an appointment through the Director of 

the Fox Lake Public Library. Requests can be 

emailed to eanders@monarchlibraries.org or call 

the library at 920-928-3223. 

 

Passed by a Motion of the Harriet O’Connell Board of Trustees 

at a regularly scheduled meeting on July 11, 2017. 

 

Posted August 10, 2017 

Amended April 9, 2018  


